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Dear Talaria members
 2013 is into its third month and autumn is a reminder that the snow is just around the corner- we hope. 2012 was a poor snow year, and we can only hope for a better one in 2013. Like many clubs, Talaria is struggling to maintain a viable membership and to engage new members. Poor snow years have made it difficult to maintain the social fabric of the club, and also provided challenges in maintaining financial viability and essential lodge maintenance. The Executive Committee has raised several issues the club must face, and the outcomes of discussions at the general meetings are summarised below for members’ information.
Recladding the Lodge
2012 :  Recladding of the lodge and the removal of the asbestos in the walls became a priority in 2011. A generous anonymous donation of $10,000 received was greatly appreciated by the club and enabled phase one of the recladding to commence early in 2012. The rear wall facing the ski slopes was successfully reclad by a working party, with the asbestos taken off the mountain by a professional company hired for this purpose. The new cladding is cream color bond with a broad profile, so that is looks from a distance rather like boards. 

2013: The aim is to reclad one wall per year, and a second wall was completed last month. This wall (which incorporates the drying room window) required replacement of the brown horizontal boards on the lower section of the wall, and this was done with brown color bond with a ripple profile. A little work still needs to be done to complete this wall, including some window flashings. 
The club maintains a separate account balance for the recladding funds. With phase two of the wall cladding almost completed, the recladding fund balance is $6,804.72, so even after a little more expenditure to come for flashings, we will have sufficient funds to continue with  phase three of the cladding next year. 
Insurance of the lodge:
Lodge finances have become a major issue over the past 5 years, with the gradual reduction in membership and loss of income through low usage of the lodge, along with the constant upward movement of fixed costs, such as insurance and lease of our site. The executive committee raised the issue of the parlous state of club finances at the November 2012 AGM, and again at the general meeting held on March 14, 2013. Insurance forms the largest budget expenditure item, and it was proposed by the executive that the lodge no longer be insured, except for clearing of the site in the case of destruction by fire. This decision was carried unanimously, as there was little choice if we wish to remain financially solvent. We will maintain public liability insurance which our lease requires, but not insure the lodge structure or contents. The exact wording of this motion will be in the minutes of the March meeting which will be sent out to members electronically. In the event of good ski years, this decision can be reversed and insurance renegotiated.
Fee increases for 2013
The Treasurer, Gordon Clarke, addressed the AGM at length, proposing an increase in both subscriptions and lodge fees to ensure the financial viability of the club. Members are urged to consider pay electronically if this is convenient, to avoid the imposts and additional work for the treasurer.
Booking information for winter 2013 
A reminder to all members that it is imperative to book before staying at the lodge. Duncan remains booking officer, and will provide the lodge manager with the appropriate information and forms to be returned after each visit. A reminder to lodge managers to ensure the lodge is closed down properly, gas turned off at the source, and oil levels recorded. There have been inexplicable discrepancies in the oil use, so please remember to note the oil level on lodge opening and before turning off the supply when departing. Our external oil tank is now locked to ensure its security from theft.
Duncan can be contacted on 62 34 8243         
Email: duncanbradley@bigpond.com
Lodge fees have increased to cover usage costs and now stand at $19 per night for individual members, candidates and junior members at any time, and $56 for a member family per night at any time. The adult guest individual fee is $56 per night during a ski weekend, and $158 for a guest family. Note that the individual guest student/children fee is $36 during the ski season. 
Election of Office Bearers for 2013 

Office bearers for 2012 are as follows with the position of lodge warden still vacant. The position of membership officer will be combined with the treasurer’s role. 
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Gordon Clarke
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Stephen Battaglene, Tim Jones
 Working Bees for 2013
The following working bees have been organised for 2012:

 

April 6-7
 

Leader: 
Ian/Tim 

May 4 -5


Leader:
To be announced

 

Social activities:

1. April 6-7 Working bee and Ben Lomond mountain bike ride. Tim is keen to encourage mountain bike riding in and around Ben Lomond , so this weekend enables interested members to join the working bee and participate in some mountain bike riding on Ben Lomond. 

Please register your interest in this weekend by contacting Tim or Ian.: 

More info on the mountain bike event on the 7th is available here: 


http://lmbc.com.au/index.php/site/individualevent/forestry_tasmania_king_and_queen_of_the_mountain1
2. Ski swap and BBQ Sunday May 26, 2013 from 12.30pm at the usual waterworks site. 
Check Talaria email messages nearer the time for confirmation of site number.
Meetings for 2013
 

The next general meeting for 2013 will be on the mountain on August 24, 2013, preceded by an executive meeting.
There will be an Executive meeting on October 31, 2013

The AGM for 2013 will be held on Nov 14, 2013, venue to be advised.
Email Addresses

For those few members still not receiving circ’s via email and would now like to, please send your email address to Andrew at hudspeth@iprimus.com.au
For online Ben Lomond info

For all the latest info, including management plans etc try the Parks and wildlife Ben Lomond site at

http://www.parks.tas.gov.au/index.aspx?base=4551
Yvonne Hardefeldt

Assistant secretary
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